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Ref: FOI-022025-0001431 
 
Date: 6.3.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
Request 
 
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding hospital 
admissions related to hiking injuries. 
 
Please provide data for the past five calendar years (from 1 January [2020] to 31 January [2025]), 
broken down annually and 2025 so far, on the following: 
Hospital Admissions 
 
The number of hospital admissions where the reason for admission was linked to hiking. 

• If available, the number of admissions identified through: 
Text-based documentation (i.e., where "hiking" or a related term was explicitly mentioned in 
records). 
The ICD-11 for Mortality and Morbidity Statistics code XE5BS (Type of sport or exercise 
activity, hiking). 
The age and gender of those admitted. 

• A brief description of the incident or injury, if recorded. 
 
 
Response 
 
The Trust uses ICD-10 coding which does not contain any terms or codes that relate to hiking injuries 
– unfortunately, we are therefore unable to provide the information that you have requested. 
 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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